CRIMINAL AND JUVENILE JUSTICE INFORMATION SYSTEMS (CJJIS)
COUNCIL

MINUTES OF CONFERENCE CALL

Tuesday, March 30, 1999

The meeting was conducted at 10:30 via conference call with the following FDLE
staff and CJJIS members:

Members Present:

Chairman Ken Palmer, State Courts Administrator

Randy Esser, Designee for Executive Director Fred Dickinson lll, Department of
Highway Safety and Motor Vehicles

Harry Dodd, Designee for Secretary Michael W. Moore, Department of
Corrections

Elaine Bryant, Designee for Secretary Bill Bankhead, Department of Juvenile
Justice

Donna Uzzell, until Daryl McLaughlin, Assistant Commissioner, Department of
Law Enforcement was able to join the call

FDLE:

Jean lItzin, Florida Department of Law Enforcement
Tom Watkins, Florida Department of Law Enforcement
Becky Panebianco, Florida Department of Law Enforcement

The conference call was conducted for the purpose of discussing the two pending non-
commercial CINet applications that had been reviewed by the telecommunications
workgroup and recommended for approval. The first application was sponsored by the
Brevard County Sheriff’'s Office and involved a records and jail management system
referred to as BULLET. There was discussion about the use of the CINet for what
appeared to be exclusively an intra-county function and whether the CJNet is the proper
vehicle for establishing this type of connectivity. Further discussion with Brevard
County personnel established that this was not the case with BULLET. The BULLET
application sponsored by Brevard County Sheriff's Office was approved.

The Florida Department of Law Enforcement sponsored the second application, which
is referred to as the AFIS latent Fingerprint Statistics. This system maintains
AFIS/Latent hits statistics for all AFIS network participating members. This application
was approved.

The conference call ended at approximately 11:00 a.m.
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